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Contemplative Outreach (SA) is affiliated to Contemplative Outreach  
(USA) and teaches Centering Prayer; a prayer which involves silently  
resting and waiting upon God in the stillness of our being. 

 

 

Only the Divine matters 

And because the Divine matters 

Everything matters 

 

Fr  Thomas Keating 
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Dear Fellow Contemplatives 
 
Who would ever, in their wildest dreams, have predicted that our world would have 
changed so dramatically in the three months since the last newsletter was compiled!  
Sure, we had all heard about the Corona Virus - we had all seen and heard what was 
evolving in Wuhan - but that we would be where we are today would have seemed 
impossible!  In the week following our Steering Committee (SC) meeting on the 7th of 
March, the virus had begun to spread so quickly and so far that, even before our 
President announced the lockdown, Janie asked the SC whether we should proceed with 
our Morning of Enrichment.  As painful as it was to all of us at the time, the decision was 
taken not to put us all at risk.  In  hind-sight, it was shown to be a really prudent decision. 
 
But what was to happen with our National Conference?  True to her nature, Janie with 
her committee had absolutely everything in place.  The deposits had been paid for all the 
accommodation at the Christian Brothers Retreat Centre - there was not a bed to be had!  
The caterers had received their deposit, Cynthia Bourgeault’s tickets for her flight to 
London and on to Cape Town had been paid.  Thomas Keating’s final book, The Secret 
Embrace - a compilation of poems which he had written, and which were to be unpacked 
by Cynthia at the Conference - were printed and ready for shipping from America to 
South Africa.  The programs for the three day event had been designed and printed.  A 
stage had been arranged for Cynthia to use (she is vertically challenged, as those of you 
who have met her will confirm!), seat numbers printed, a room for the sale of books 
identified and set aside - every detail had been thought of, and every bit of preparation 
had been finalised - and then came the news from the Presidency:  we were all to go into 
a state of lockdown.  Flights were cancelled, airports were closed, meetings were 
forbidden, our National Conference was not to be! 
 
True to her nature (again!), Janie was not about to let a world pandemic put her off 
bringing Cynthia and Thomas to Contemplative Outreach in South Africa!  We would 
have a Webinar!  Cynthia was approached, and she was delighted to accept this change 
of plan.  We had the technology to bring the conference into our own homes.  Janie and 
Linda set about the huge task of refunding what they could to members who had paid in 
full for the conference.  Equitable rates were set for people who were now in a position to 
attend the new format of the conference, which was now to be called the ZoomCon.  And 
we were all happy.   

         

 

From the editor’s desk 
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However, as we all know now, that was not to be the end of it.  Elizabeth Norton-Amor, 
our National Chair in South Africa, informed the International Committee, on which she 
represents South Africa, of the developments that had taken place regarding our National 
Conference which had now morphed into our Webinar.  Leslie O’Connor, who lives in 
Ireland, and whose portfolio on the International Committee of Contemplative Outreach is 
to represent English speaking members outside the United States, thought that, seeing 
that our Webinar was now virtual and digital, why confine it to South Africa when it could 
be taken to the English-speaking world!  And the rest, as they say, is history.  The 
International Committee embraced the idea, and, before we knew it, people who we had 
never heard of, were working frantically along-side us to make this happen.   

 
Pamela Begeman from Texas, 
USA, (left) and Mary Jane Yates 
from Alberta, Canada, (right) very 
soon became household names 
to us in South Africa.  Pamela is 
the IT guru who engineered 
everything on the technological 

side, and Mary Jane is the Administrator of Contemplative 
Outreach International, and she coped with the advertising and 
registrations world-wide!  Hours after the invitation had been 
issued, the registrations went from 100 in South Africa to 600 world-wide.  We would 
have to get a Zoom account to handle 1000 participants.  Soon after that, it was realized 
that this would not be big enough, we would have to accommodate up to 3000 people.  
The Zoom licence had to be upped again to a maximum of 5000 people!  In the end we 
had well over 4000 participants from almost 60 countries!  Through all of this, Janie, 
Linda and Elizabeth coped with the incredible calmness which comes from having such 
confidence that all of this is to the greater glory of our God.  Cynthia herself was 
incredible in her willingness to be the focus of this amazing event.  And then the largest 
gathering ever of Contemplative Outreach was birthed. 
 
There we were, over four thousand people, each one locked down in their own home, 
time and space, but all united in silence.  For many, this was the first time that they had 
ever prayed in silence with anyone else!  The sense of unity was palpable.  The intimate 
feeling that Cynthia was talking to each one of us was there.  Encompassing everything, 
we felt our dear Thomas Keating holding us all in his arms. 
 
So, life moves on.  The printed books are still in America, and will be sent to South Africa 
to be distributed as soon as is possible.  We, silent pilgrims on this voyage through life 
together, remain faithful to our commitment to Centering Prayer. 
 
With love and blessings to all, Alain 
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The social restrictions enforced due to the coronavirus pandemic, afforded us an 
opportunity to meet in a small group and be part of the Contemplative Outreach global 
initiative “United in Prayer”.   We gathered around a centre piece depicting some of the 
nations of the world which gave a sense of global inter-connectedness.  We followed 
the program set out for the day. The DVD content, the suggested prayers and Lectio 
Divina scripture passages dovetailed beautifully. There was a lively discussion around 
the questions for reflection, highlighting personal difficulties with non-dualism.  
 

A beautiful morning; a meaningful gathering; difficult to describe what it means to be 
present in the moment;  these were some of the expressions used by the participants to 
describe their experience of this day united in prayer.  
 

Elizabeth Nel 

Voices of the community 

United in Global Prayer 

21st March 2020 

From left to right: Gail McLennan, 

Jessie Lund and Megan Brennan 
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The extraordinary events which led up to the Webinar have been briefly outlined in the 
editorial.  The Webinar itself started promptly at 15:00 each day.  The mood was set for 
those who logged on a little early by a series of slides which were shown to the 
hauntingly beautiful sounds of Samuel Barber’s Adagio for Strings.  At 15:00 on the first 
day, there were a number of introductions and explanations as to how the Webinar 
would proceed.  We then settled in to our first session of Centering Prayer.  After this, 
and for the next two days, Cynthia kept us spell-bound.  She first shared some of her 

knowledge of Fr Thomas.  They had known 
each other and worked together for many 
years, so it was a real privilege to gain some 
insight to Thomas the man and author of the 
poems which were about to be unpacked.  
We were encouraged to send in questions 
and comments via the ‘chat’ facility.  These 
would be screened and collated by the panel, 
and Cynthia undertook to answer them.  This 
she did on days two and three.  She 
acknowledged that there was no way that she 
could answer each individual comment, but 
that her answers to the general themes in the 
questions would be influenced by the 
individual comments and questions.  It was 
also obvious in her ‘answering’ sessions, that 
the Holy Spirit and the spirit of Thomas 
himself were speaking with and through her. 
 
 

There is no way on earth that the wisdom and insights which she shared with us could 
be captured in a summary for this newsletter.  What you will see will be a transcript of 
some of the welcoming and farewell messages given by some of the people involved.  
You will also read some of the comments which were made by some of the participants 
during the Webinar, and in comments which were received after the Webinar.  I hope 
that you will thus be able to get a feel of how these sessions over the three days touched 
so many of us.  The recordings of the teachings will also be made available on YouTube.  
Be on the look-out for the details which will be shared with you. 

ONENESS: THE SECRET EMBRACE 

Webinar - 30th April to 2nd May 

The human condition is a disease - you catch it by being born. 
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Elizabeth Norton-Amor: Good afternoon – good evening – good morning, depending 
where you are in the world, and a warm South African welcome to this video-
conference.   
 

My name is Elizabeth Norton-Amor, and I’m the national coordinator for Contemplative 
Outreach South Africa (COSA), and I also serve on the team that looks after the 
needs of English-speaking Centering Prayer practitioners outside the USA. It is such a 
joy to have so many people from around the world joining us today – we have almost 
three thousand registrations from 59 countries.  This began as a small national 
conference for COSA, to be held in Cape Town, with a full house of 140 delegates and 
Cynthia Bourgeault as our keynote speaker.  Janie Potgieter and her team in the 
Western Cape had worked hard for over a year to prepare a wonderful programme for 
us. But the COVID-19 crisis intervened, and with heavy hearts we were forced to 
cancel.  However, Cynthia offered to speak at an online conference, so we 
approached CO Ltd to ask whether we could use their Zoom facility, which would 
accommodate 100 people.  We received an immediate YES to this request, and then 
an offer from ECI, CO’s sister organization serving Spanish-speaking countries in 
Central and South America, to use their Zoom account, which would give us a 
capacity of up to 500. 
 
Lesley O’Connor, the lead for the global team serving English speaking practitioners 
outside the US, then asked whether the conference could be opened up to the greater 
CO community.  She felt that the global challenge we are facing could be turned into a 
huge opportunity for connection and support.   
 
 

ONENESS: THE SECRET EMBRACE -  Messages of Welcome 

The ‘A’ Team:  Top - Elizabeth Norton-Amor, Pamela Begeman, Cynthia Bourgeault 
Bottom - Mary Jane Yates, Janie Potgieter 
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There was another YES, and with the help of Mary Jane Yates, our Administrator, 
Pamela Begeman, our IT guru, Jill Benet of CO London – and of course Cynthia, who 
was open to the idea of speaking to thousands rather than a hundred – here we are 
today, with a small national conference having evolved into a meeting of over 3000 who 
have gathered to hear Cynthia and be together in community.  COSA is honoured to be 
co-hosting this video-conference.  We are living through extraordinary times, but God is 
doing extraordinary things… 
  

I’d like now to hand you over to Janie Potgieter, chapter coordinator for CO Western 
Cape, who headed up the local organizing committee for this conference. 

 

Janie Potgieter:  Greetings from the Western Cape in South Africa!  My name is Janie 
and I am the Chapter Coordinator here in Cape Town, the most beautiful city in the 
world!  

Our steering committee was very excited to host the South African National Conference 
here and used all resources available to create a memorable event, which, sadly, was 
not to be. 

However, it is such a privilege now to share the Inter-spiritual legacy of Thomas Keating 
with the whole world. This Global Conference will carry the teaching of Contemplative 
Outreach a significant step forward and is a powerful and prophetic fit coming from South 
Africa, a country known for its diversity in race, culture, religion, spirituality, language and 
so much more. 

Fr Thomas chose a very specific painting of the sea for the cover of his book, ‘The 
Secret Embrace’. I invite you now to experience what he saw: the sea, forever in a state 
of transformation and transcendence…may you be inspired and your horizons 
broadened by what you are about to experience. 

 

Mary Jane:  Good morning everyone, and thank you, Janie and Elizabeth, I am 
absolutely delighted and thrilled to be here this morning.  I just started into this position 
as Administrator less than three months ago.  I must tell you that it has been one of the 
most exciting times of my life.  The reason that I am so thrilled by this conference is that 
many of you may know that I am a Canadian . . . but I also have roots in West Africa 
where I grew up.  So it’s one of my own personal passions to see Contemplative 
Outreach grow into even more of a global organism.  We already have so many 
practitioners in all parts of the world – this morning’s conference is evidence of that.  My 
hope is that we can continue to grow that presence crossing both language barriers and 
technological barriers.  We’re doing a pretty good job this morning, but there are lots who 
don’t have access to these types of facilities so we’re continuing to find ways to reach 
those people as well.  So I would like to thank you for being here.  Without your continual 
presence in prayer every day, being part of this amazing organism, this conference 

wouldn’t be happening, so thank you for being here.   
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The Secret Embrace 
 

Before being born into the world of time, 
The silence of pre-existence was all absorbing. 

 
The transition from eternity to time 

Is full of sufferings, fears and little deaths. 
 

But, in the transition from death 
To eternal life, 

 
The silence of pre-existence 
Bursts into boundless joy. 

 
All than can be manifested  emerges 

From the endless creativity of 
That Which Is. 

 
But 

The Secret  Embrace 
Of 

The Source of all creation 
With 

Infinite  Transcendence 
Can 

Never be revealed 
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Out of A Stone 
 

Can the Creator of all lure poetry out of a stone? 
Or cause a stirring of Divine Love in a human heart? 

 
All is possible for the Creator of all, 

Who loves to manifest the impossible 
In endless configurations. 

 
As the false self diminishes, 

And the ego becomes a servant, 
Everything turns into poetry 

And everything becomes a movement of Divine Love. 
But the separate self lingers on. 

 
Once the separate self has been laid to rest 

The Divine Presence alone remains, 
And the Creator of all becomes all in all. 

 
The silence of the Creator is thunderous, 

Drowning out everything else, 
And hiding in endless creativity 
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ONENESS: THE SECRET EMBRACE 

Feedback 

I was surprised and impressed by how 
Cynthia was able to present some of the 
deepest and seemingly ineffable aspects 
of Thomas Keating's journey in a way 
that registered. I also highly appreciated 
the discipline and organization of this 
international webinar. It was much better 
handled than some I've attended from 
much bigger and more well-heeled 
organizations. Thank you. 

I had a profound experience in the first 
day of centering prayer. That colored 
how I participated for the following two 
days. I simply could not get enough. I 
am determined to study and learn as 
much as I can about this practice. I 
plan to engage in a daily practice 
knowing that this is now my new 
purpose. I realize it is the best way for 
me to be of help and service during 
these very dark days of the pandemic. I 
was very surprised at how impactful I 
found this workshop. As a result, I am 
deeply grateful. I would like to ask for a 
reading list to get me started. Thank 
you for bringing us all together!!   

The conference was wonderful.  It has 
certainly been the highlight of these days 
in quarantine.  I have heard and 
participated in conferences before with 
Cynthia and I find her to be a deep, wise 
woman and a teacher par excellence!  
She is able to share her insights and 
inspire her listeners to want a deeper 
experience of contemplative living.  At 
least she does for me!  Her 
understanding of Fr. Thomas and her 
ability to share that deep love for the 
spiritual journey has always inspired me.  
I am very, very grateful to Contemplative 
Outreach and especially to Mary Jane, 
Pamela, and the leaders in South Africa 
for all their work to make this happen. 

Cynthia's words on "you are not your 
gifts" inspired me deeply and helped 
me move out of sadness and loss 
about losing my vocal power and 
identity. As a retired music educator 
and singer, I have been struggling with 
this and now see a path forward in 
music, writing, and teaching, as well as 
spiritual growth! Many thanks! 

This conference was a lifeline that will 
carry me through the pandemic. Cynthia 
puts my own inexpressible experiences 
with Centering Prayer into words and 
context in her brilliant, warm, engaging 
way. I can't thank you (and her) enough. 

It was simply a beautiful experience. 
The organizers did a wonderful job 
adapting to and "leaning into" the 
Zoom format, rather than acting as if it 
was exactly the same as an in-person 
conference (it wasn't!). I loved the 
pace, content - everything.  

Love the feminine energy holding the space.  
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Because of the pandemic I believe the teaching, the beautiful poetry, the paintings, as 
well as the bits of history were quite compelling. To be able to attend was a deep and 
meaningful experience. I live in an area where there are no contemplative outreach 
groups. However, I have benefitted greatly from various retreats. I felt the enfolding of 
a worldwide community, so desperately needed during these difficult times.  

This conference felt amazingly 
personal.  I would not have 
expected this from an online 
event.  Yet Cynthia managed to 
share her teachings and 
thoughts so that I felt thoroughly 
engaged and persona l ly 
addressed.  Wow!  The content 
was absolutely wonderful, and 
her teaching was tremendous.  
All of that being said, there was a 
sense of community and together
-ness at the same time.  While 
practicing Centering Prayer, that 
unified energy was almost 
palpable to me, sitting in my 
chair at home in North Carolina. 
Truly, you all created an amazing 
event. My sincerest thanks. 

It went beyond the forms into a place that 
stretched heart muscle, brought tears and 
washed away any doubt as to the truth of 
ONE world.  I was so relieved it was only the 
Presenter on screen, short answers to 
questions and the focus on the poems and 
Cynthia's understanding, articulated and 
transmitted.  It is very comforting to know that 
pure transmission can happen through 
'machines', that the other dimensions can be 
felt, understood in a sensate way like an 
arrow.  I do hope, dear South Africa, that you 
have opened a door for us to be gathered 
together in this way.  This gathering of 
oneness around the world is our equivalent 
of the "Feast of five thousand".  Thank you 
all, it was brilliant and a great blessing for our 
way forward. 

I was riveted from beginning to end and continue to hold some of the energy that resulted from 
being in community with thousands of people, on multiple continents, in at least two realms. 
Deep gratitude to Thomas Keating for his incalculable contributions. Deep gratitude to Contem-
plative Outreach and Cynthia and all partners for saying "YES!" and then doing the hard work 
to enable this extraordinary global and imaginal contemplative coming together. I will find ways 
to translate the inspiration into action. 

A big discovery for me at this zoom 
conference was the unity I felt in the Spirit 
during the centering prayer. I was totally 
amazed by the fact that the Spirit was 
present with us in a powerful way during the 
silent prayer regardless of the physical 
distance we had between folks across the 
globe! 



12 

 I am full of appreciation for the person and 
teaching of Cynthia Bourgeault. I found the 
evolution of Fr. Thomas’ journey very 
reassuring, that we do not "arrive" but are in 
continuous transformation as we co-operate 
with the Holy Spirit. The Godhead is a new 
concept and would like to hear more as well as 
how the Imaginal fits into the Contemplative 
journey. The book "Wisdom way of Knowing" 
unpacks the concept of the Imaginal and since 
attending the Wisdom School here in Cape 
Town, it has greatly enriched my Lectio Divina. 
Cynthia, I look forward to the "Eye of the 
Heart" being published. Fr. Thomas’ poetry a 
treasure trove of wisdom to be savoured over 

and over again. With gratitude  

The conference was just right. I 
liked the three-day format and the 
length of time that we met. The 
content built on my knowledge-base 
and experience from practice. I was 
unfamiliar with the poetry which 
formed the basis of the teachings. I 
loved that! Cynthia was a very 
helpful teacher. I loved beginning 
with the lectio/centering prayer 
format each time we gathered. I 
loved that I was with so many 
people from so many different 
countries ... it gave me a sense of 
"church" and of solidarity during this 
time of pandemic! Thank you .. 
thank you .. thank you! 

Having read a number of Cynthia’s books I 
was delighted to find out about the conference 
particularly during this pandemic time. I found 
the times of centering prayer with 3000 people 
- in God’s Cathedral - immensely moving and 
a wonderful way to be opened up to excellent 
Cynthia’s teaching… it was so nourishing and 
almost epiphanaic for me and deepened my 
appreciation and understanding of both Fr 
Thomas’ extraordinary poems and also the 
contemplative way generally. Thank you! 

The timing was perfect.  Cynthia's 
authenticity, lightness, and com-
passion was in itself, a huge 
encouragement for me to stay the 
course, especially in these dark 
days. 

 
"Feeling like a quivering drop of 
mercury" was a great quote! 
Thrilled and a blessing to join so 

many in prayer  
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Accessing Facebook   
 

In our last edition of The Contemplative Journey, United in Prayer, we highlighted how 
the online community of Centering Prayer was growing.  We introduced you to virtual 
online chapels, and provided links to some of these chapels, and you will find these 
links again on page 19.  Little did we know then that all our plans for the National 

Conference would change, and that many of us have now attended our first Webinar! 

 

Another way in which we can stay in touch with Centering Prayer and with fellow 
pilgrims, is the use of Facebook.  Many of you will be very familiar with Facebook, but 
might not be completely au fait with how to make the best use of Facebook.  Here are 

some words of advice and help from Linda Nicolson: 

The Contemplative Outreach South Africa Facebook page aims to share information 
and content about Centering Prayer and the work of Contemplative Outreach in South 
Africa. The page can be found here, (click on the word ‘here’) or search for it by typing 
‘Contemplative Outreach South Africa’ in the search bar at the top of your Facebook 

newsfeed.  
 

To receive posts from this page on your Facebook timeline, you need to click on the 

‘Like’ tab just under the cover photo (near the red cross in the image below). When you 

interact with any of the posts (by liking, commenting, and sharing to your friends via 

your own timeline) it increases the likelihood of you seeing future posts. Bear in mind 

that this is the Facebook page for Contemplative Outreach South Africa, not just the 

Western Cape.  

https://www.facebook.com/Centering.Prayer.SA/
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Calendar for 2020 
 

Jun 13 Annual General Meeting via Zoom 
Jul 11 Day of Resting in God, CBC, Stellenbosch 
Aug 15 Facilitators meeting, St Michaels 
Sep 5 Morning of Enrichment, St Stephen’s 
 Rev Berry Behr, Chairperson, Cape Town Interfaith Initiative 
Oct 5-11 Heartfulness Retreat, CBC, Stellenbosch* 
Nov 28 Morning of Enrichment, St Stephen’s.  Speaker:  Brenda Bell 
 
* Please note that the Heartfulness Retreat will cater for both residential and day visitors, 
so please keep this in mind when planning your year! 
 
 

Planning your spiritual path 

With a beautiful quotation from the Bible:  “There is a time for everything, and a 
season for every activity under heaven”, Ecclesiastes 3:1, Janie gently let us know 
that, after seven years of nurturing this wonderful organism of ours, she would be 
stepping down from all her leadership roles.  In true Janie fashion, though, she had 
already planned for this, and guided and coached Linda Nicolson to take over this 
role from her.  Linda grew up in Zimbabwe, has a Bachelors of Arts degree majoring 
in Psychology and Linguistics.  She is married to James, a Methodist Minister, and 
they have two adult children.  She is musical, and has been involved in the musical 

and creative elements of church services and worship.  
She has a regular practice of centering prayer, and 
loves Lectio Divina.  She has been a member of the 
Steering Committee for a while now, as assistant to 
Janie.  She played a large role in the organizing of 
National Conference, and was able to adapt seam-
lessly when the Conference morphed into the Webinar.  
We will miss you Janie, but look forward to yhaving you 
join us at our future events as a participant.   We thank 
you for giving us the gift of Linda.  We Thank you, and 
thank you again, for all that you have done. 
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CONTEMPLATIVE OUTREACH (SA) WESTERN CAPE 

Invites you to a the Annual General Meeting to be held via Zoom on Saturday 

13th June 2020, from 10:00 to 10:40 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Agenda 
10:00   Welcome and apologies 
10:10   Silence around a Theological principle 
10:15   Approval and acceptance of minutes 

Q&A with regards the treasurer’s report 
Q&A with regards the coordinator’s report 
Election of new coordinator 

10:35   Closure 

In the light of the above, there is now an open portfolio on the Steering Committee: 
Secretary and Assistant to the Chapter Coordinator. If you would like to become 
more involved in the community, please apply for this position by sending your email 
to Linda Nicolson at linda.nicolson@gmail.com. Please be guided by the following 
criteria: 

 

a.    Organisational skills 
b.    A personal, dedicated practice of Centering Prayer 
c.    Have attended an introduction to Centering Prayer 
d.    Familiar with the events offered by Contemplative Outreach 
e.    Computer literacy 

Please send us your acceptance/comments on the above before Wednesday 
10 June 2020. Upon receipt of your email you will be sent a link/ID number to the 

Zoom meeting to be held on 13 June 2020 at 10:00   For more information please 

contact Janie Potgieter at 082 955 4224 or janie@telkomsa.net  

mailto:linda.nicolson@gmail.com
mailto:janipotgieter01@gmail.com
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            Nourishment for the Journey 

 

   

 

 

 

Book Review  :   The Diversity of Centering Prayer - by Thomas Keating and  

Basil Pennington, edited by Gustave Reininger 

 

The “Diversity of Centering Prayer” is a gem with many facets. Eight people have 
contributed to this remarkable little book. With names like Thomas Keating and Basil 
Pennington as two of the contributors, one may expect a book on this subject to be of 
outstanding quality.  As the title of this book indicates, the reader is put into contact with 

unique individual approaches to Centering Prayer.   

 
 

Contemplation and Transformation by Thomas Keating 

“The spiritual journey”, writes Thomas Keating, “is not a career or success story.  It is a 
series of humiliations of the false self that becomes more and more profound.  These 
make room inside us for the Holy Spirit to come in and heal.  What prevents us from 
being available to God is gradually evacuated.  We keep getting closer and closer to our 
centre.  Every now and then God lifts a corner of the veil and enters into our awareness 

through various channels, as if to say, “Here I am. Where are you? Come and join me.”   
 

This book is a series of reflections on contemplative life delivered at Harvard University 

in 1998.  

Each contributor is inspired by the Holy Spirit to experi-
ence Centering Prayer in their own individual way, influ-
enced by their upbringing, training and environment.  
The communal theme of the book is of INTENTION over 

ATTENTION being the cornerstone of this prayer.   

The “Diversity of Centering Prayer” can be recommend-
ed as a valuable, thought-provoking book for those 
whose hearts have been touched by this remarkable 

prayer called Centering. 

Anne Looringh van Beeck 
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From the Book Table - Four Books by Cynthia Bourgeault Elizabeth Nel 
 
Mystical Hope. Trusting in the Mercy of God 
 

At a time when people are yearning for good news, Cynthia Bourgeault’s new book 
invites us to find our way to the hope that does not disappoint or fail. In our usual way of 
looking at things, hope is tied to outcome: “I hope I get this job” or ”I hope my mother 
gets well.” The Bible introduces us to a different kind of hope that has its source not in 
events but in the mercy of God, a life-blood of compassion connecting our heart to 
God’s heart and the heart of all creation.  In the five interwoven meditations, Mystical 
Hope shows how to recoginise this hope in our own lives, where it comes from, how to 
deepen it through prayer, and how to carry it into the world as a source of strength and 
renewal. 
 

The Wisdom of Jesus. Transforming Heart and Mind-a New Perspective on Christ and 
His Message. 
 

If you put aside what you think you know about Jesus and approach the Gospels as 
though for the first time, something remarkable happens. Jesus emerges as a teacher of 
the transformation of consciousness.  Cynthia Bourgeault is a masterful guide to Jesus’s 
vision and to the traditional contemplative practices you can use to experience the heart 
of his teaching for yourselves. 
 

“There are few spiritual teachers who give us genuinely fresh insight, but even fewer 
who give us the tools so we can come to those insights ourselves. Cynthia Bourgeault 
does both and does them very well.”               Richard Rohr 
 

Love is Stronger than Death. The Mystical Union of Two Souls 
 

This powerful book, written by an Episcopal priest, tells of her intense relationship with 
Brother Raphael Robin, a seventy-year-old Trappist Monk and hermit. Both believed 
that a relationship can continue beyond this life, and here Cynthia Bourgeault describes 
her search for that connection before and after Robin’s death. Deeply enriched by 
Bourgeault’s knowledge of the teachings of G.I. Gurdjieff and Christian mysticism, their 
vibrant, provocative, beautifully written story adds a profound new dimension to our 
understanding of human love and the possibility of survival beyond the grave. 
 

The Holy Trinity and the Law of Three.  Discovering the Radical Truth at the Heart of 
Christianity. 
 

Father, Son and Holy Spirit. In this formula that Christians recite as though on autopilot 
lie the secrets for healing our world, rekindling our visionary imagination, and 
manifesting the Kingdom of Heaven on earth. It is an astonishing claim, but one that is 
supported by Cynthia Bourgeault’s exploration of Trinitarian theology - and by her bold 
work in further articulating the deep truth it contains. She looks to the ancient concept in 
light of the ideas of G.I Gurdjieff and Jacob Boehmer to reveal the Trinity as the “hidden 
driveshaft” within Christianity:  the compassionate expression of the Uncreated Reality 
in creation. 



  

 Find your contact 
 

BELLVILLE Fred Hendricks 021 951 4600 fred.hendricks@telkomsa.net  
CLOVELLY Mark Collier 064 907 7071 barbara.bruyns@gmail.com 
CONSTANTIA Paul Palmer 021 713 1471 paulrai@lantic.net 
CONSTANTIA Michele Bowes 082 931 0831 mmbowes@iafrica.com 
 
DURBANVILLE Cherry Wolf 021 976 0111 cherrywolf45@gmail.com 
DURBANVILLE Dianne Ledgerwood 021 976 4006 dpledgerwood@outlook.com 
DURBANVILLE John Philogene 021 976 8701 john@philogene.co.za 

 
EDGEMEAD Linda Nicolson 072 149 4185 linda.nicolson@gmail.com 

 
FISH HOEK Lindsay Wakeford- 021 782 3305 lindsayjwb@gmail.com 
  Brooks 

 
HARFIELD VILLAGE Christine Terry 072 549 3770 christine.marily@telkomsa.net 
 
MILNERTON Tembeka Mpako-Ntusi 083 309 5811 mpakontusi@gmail.com 
 
OCEAN VIEW Vanessa Lamb 081 820 1024 vlamb702@gmail.com 
OCEAN VIEW Lionel Levendal 082 741 0344  

 
PAARL Cedric Williams 021 862 0240 willaimscew123@gmail.com 
PINELANDS Jeanie Hareb 021 531 5912 jeanie.hareb@gmail.com 
 
 

SILVERMINE Pam Grassow 021 789 1557 pamgrassow@gmail.com 
SOMERSET WEST Janie Potgieter 021 851 4375 janie@telkomsa.net 
SOMERSET WEST Dawn Geiges 021 855 5740 dawngs@iafrica.com 
STEENBERG Mary Jeftha 021 761 2341  
STELLENBOSCH Cornelia Kirsten 082 867 7885 cornelia@wam.co.za 
 

TABLE VIEW** Brian Podesta 083 261 9395 bpodesta0@gmail.com 
 

WYNBERG Ann Brooke 021 761 1690 annqazxc@gmail.com 
 

CLERGY* Mark Collier 064 907 7071 fred.hendricks@telkomsa.net 
  021 948 0040  
 

* Please note that this group is specifically for clergy and religious only, to mutually support and  
encourage each other on the 'contemplative journey’.  Mark is only contactable by telephone.   
E-mail queries for him can be sent to Barbara Bruyns at the address given. 

 
** Please note the new contact number and email address 
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   Get to know your leaders 

    Find a regional contact 

 Electronic Info 
Western Cape E-mail: centeringprayerwc@gmail.com  
International Website:  www.contemplativeoutreach.org  
South African Website: www.centering.co.za 

 
On-line Centering Prayer Sites 
https://meditationchapel.org/calendar/ 

https://meditationchapel.org/thomas-keating-chapel/ 

https://meditationchapel.org/john-main-chapel/ 

https://meditationchapel.org/peace-chapel/ 

https://meditationchapel.org/welcome-english/ 
 
 
 

CHAPTER  
CO-ORDINATOR 
ELECT 

Linda Nicolson 072 149 4185 linda.nicolson@gmail.com 

COMMUNITY 
LIAISON 

Alain Lolliot 072 595 6100 amlolliot@gmail.com 

TREASURER Tony Butcher 082 864 1570 tbutcher@vodamail.co.za 

LITERATURE Elizabeth Nel 021 701 9937 enelctza@gmail.com 

SECRETARY Vacant   

CENTERING 
PRAYER and 
LECTIO DIVINA 

Brian Podesta 083 2619395 brianp@isat.co.za 

HONORARY 
MEMBERS 

Dick van Wijk, Don Collier, Dawn and Urs Geiges 

HERMANUS Pam Delport 028 312 2793 pfdelport@telkomsa.net 

HERMANUS Jasmin Binorchis 082 870 8759 bonorchisjb@gmail.com 

KLEINMOND Rosemary van 
Heerden 

082 895 0198 rosejvanheerden@gmail.com 

KNYSNA Carol Richter 044 382 1499 holysong22@gmail.com 

OUDTSHOORN Marianne Spies 084 479 2166 m.spies@mweb.co.za 

SEDGEFIELD Bernie Wigmore 044 343 3242 bernadettewigmore@ 
nashuaisp.co.za  

mailto:centeringprayerwc@gmail.com
http://www.contemplatiionoutreach.org
http://www.centering.co.za
https://meditationchapel.org/calendar/
https://meditationchapel.org/thomas-keating-chapel/
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mailto:enelctza@gmail.com
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mailto:bonorchisjb@gmail.com
mailto:holysong@gmail.com
mailto:m.spies@mweb.co.za
mailto:bernadettewigmore@nashuaisp.co.za
mailto:bernadettewigmore@nashuaisp.co.za
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The newsletter is compiled and edited by Penny Craig, Tony Nicholl and Alain Lolliot, 
and generously sponsored by Konica Minolta South Africa, Cape Town.  

4 Mike Pienaar Boulevard, Oosterzee Street, Bellville, Contact number: 021 941 4500 

Should you wish to make a donation, here are the 
banking details: 
Contemplative Outreach, Nedbank, Pinelands 
Code: 1047 0900  Account 1025 894 308 
Reference:  The word ‘Donation’ followed by your 
surname and initials. e.g. Donation Smith J 

Thomas’ last words as recorded on his deathbed and 

 Cynthia’s ‘Amen” at the end of our Webinar:  Oneness: The Secret Embrace 

Dear friends, in the universe an extraordinary moment of civilization seems to be 
overtaking us.  Through the great discoveries of science and spirituality we find ourselves 
in essentially a new place, a new and different place, than ever before in history.  It is a 
time of enormous expectancy and possibility.  We are called to start, not with the old-
world contracts, now that we know that they are all lies, but what we know is the truth, as 
proved by silence and science.  So I call upon the nations to consider this as a 
possibility, that we should begin a new world with one that actually exists.  This is the 
moment to manifest this world, by showing loving concern for poverty, loving appreciation 
for the needs of the world, and opportunities for accelerated development.  We need to 
find ways to make these really happen.  I make this humble suggestion that now arms-
making is of no significance in the world.  It hinders its progress.  This will allow and offer 
the world the marvellous gift of beginning, creating, of trusting each other, of forgiving 
each other, and of showing compassion, care for the poor, and putting all our trust in the 
God of heaven and earth.  I leave this hope in your hands and hearts coming as a real 
inspiration from the heart of God.  What does he care about who has this or other lands, 
when the power to begin with the truest history is coming from religion as expression of 
the source that has been realized for centuries. Buddhism, Hinduism, Sufism, Indigenous 

and Christianity – all religions – Oneness is their nature.  Amen.  Thomas Keating 

Amen indeed.  And so, it is with Oneness that Thomas left us as his parting plea and gift.  
And Oneness is a good place with which to begin as we begin to pick up as a human 
species on the other side of whatever will be left to us as this pandemic runs its course, 
and to begin to move together towards the larger present, which is our future.  Thank you 

one and all. Thank you, Thomas.  God bless you.  May courage not fail us.   Cynthia 


